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 laboratory results for extractable petroleum hydro-
carbons, which indicate diesel contamination, 
showed high levels. 
    Based on the data findings, WLI contacted the 
Montana Department of Environmental Quality and 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and 
requested that the agencies address the feasibility 
of further clean-up of the site.  
    The clean-up project, which began on May 21, 
2012 was conducted at the direction and oversight 
of the EPA and completed before the peak sum-
mer recreational season. 
    Confirmation samples collected following the 
dredging throughout Mackinaw Bay indicate that 
the dredging reduced the petroleum concentrations 
in the sediments by 97.3%. 

    Mackinaw Bay Clean -up Complete  

    The dredging project in Mackinaw Bay on White-
fish Lake was completed on Monday, June 25, 
2012, when the final two lined dumpsters of con-
taminated sediments were lifted onto a waiting truck 
and sent to the sediment dewatering facility in the 
BNSF rail yard in Whitefish.   
    The two dumpsters represented the last of 450 
cubic yards of dredged sediments with residual con-
centrations of diesel fuel from the July 31, 1989 
train derailment where a freight train derailed and 
three full diesel fuel tankers fell down an embank-
ment into Whitefish Lake. A total of 20,000 to 
25,000 gallons of diesel spilled into Mackinaw Bay, 
midway down the lake's west shore. The initial 
clean-up effort for the area was conducted in 1989.  
        In 2009, WLI collected a soil and water sam-
ples along the shoreline of Mackinaw Bay and  
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1989 photo showing two tanker cars in Mackinaw 
Bay leaking diesel fuel into Whitefish Lake.  

Photo courtesy: Charlie Abell 




